
Originally established as the organizing 
committee for Robert E. Lee High School’s 40th 
anniversary celebration, the Lee Alumni and 
Friends Association (LAFA) formally 
incorporated in 1999 to help serve the needs of 
the Lee High School (LHS) community. As part 
of Lee’s circle of alumni and friends, we now 
invite you to reconnect with RE Lee High School. 

LAFA is dedicated to reconnecting members 
with the joys of their past, assisting classes with 
organizing their reunions, and investing in the 
future of Lee High School.  Through the LAFA 
website, www.lee-high-alumni.org, visitors can 
catch up on the latest reunion information, see 
photos, browse the bulletin board, and search for 
information on classmates.  Several hundred 
people visit the LAFA site each week, with 
roughly five or six taking the time to register or 
update their personal listing. There is no fee to 
utilize this site.  

“I have nothing but the highest regard for LAFA.  It 
seems like everytime Lee High School needs help, 
LAFA is there to provide it.  From supporting the 
library, to scholarships, to funding assistance for 
clubs and activities, LAFA always seems to come 
through.  Not only does LAFA help students and 
faculty with financial needs, but it also is an active 
participant in Lee High School affairs.  Regularly 
working with the PTSA and as participating 
representation on the Principal's Community 
Advisory Committee, which fosters communication 
between Lee High School and the Springfield 
Community, LAFA is an integral part of Lee High 
School's educational mission.  I have never 
experienced as dedicated and helpful an alumni 
association as LAFA, and I deeply appreciate its 
commitment to supporting Lee High School.” 
  
Priscille Dando, June 2002 
Head Librarian, R.E. Lee High School 

Tax exempt status 
Lee Alumni and Friends Association has been 
granted tax exempt status under the IRS code 
501(c)(3).   
 
Donors may deduct for federal estate and gift 
tax their contributions as: bequests, legacies, 
devises, transfers, or gifts to LAFA.   LAFA 
will provide, upon request, the IRS required 
substantiation for charitable contributions of 
$250 or more. 

DONATION FORM . . . 
Please complete the information below, and mail it 
with your tax deductible check made payable to 
LAFA to: 

Lee Alumni and Friends Association 
P.O. Box 523042 
Springfield, VA  22152 
 

NAME: ___________________________________ 
 
Maiden Name (if applicable):  
 
__________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS: ________________________________ 
 
CITY, STATE, ZIP: _________________________ 
 
GRADUATING CLASS: ______________ 
 
HOME PHONE: (______)___________________ 
 
WORK PHONE: (______)___________________ 
 
E-MAIL: __________________________________ 
 
1 Year , $15    2 Year , $25   3 Year , $35     $_____ 
 
                                                        Donation:  $_____ 
 
                                                        TOTAL      $_____ 

WAYS LAFA HELPS 

“My experience with LAFA has made a memorable 
impression which will last a lifetime. I never 
imagined an organization which could serve the 
community, our school system and most of all the 
students displaying such selfless commitment to 
improving the students learning and enjoyment while 
striving continuously to improve the school for future 
years. I am thankful to have worked with LAFA and 
look forward to a continued friendship with all its 
members for many years to come.” 

Mark B. Flanders, June 2002 
Treasurer, R.E. Lee High School PTSA 



“I greatly value our Lee Alumni.  Their active 
participation in the life of the school has been a 
wonderful bonus to all of our students.  They 
support our many extracurricular activities both 
financially and by their active participation at 
our athletic games, drama productions, PTSA 
meetings, Advisory Committee meetings and 
musical performances.  Again, I am so pleased 
that they continue to share with our present 
students their warm memories of Robert E. Lee 
High School.” 
 
Donald Thurston, June 2002 
Principal, R.E. Lee High School 

WAYS LAFA HELPS 
“The Lee Alumni and Friends Association 
(LAFA) has become a positive and integral part 
in the life of Lee High School.  In fact, we are 
unique in that respect and are envied by many.  
During my time as president of the Parent, 
Teacher, Student Association (PTSA), I've had 
the pleasure of working with the LAFA 
president, Mr. Morgan F. Percy III, who is a 
permanent, voting member of the PTSA 
Executive Board.  LAFA has helped fund many 
Lee activities such as helping students pay for 
trips to state and national competitions in 
business, music, theater and athletics.  LAFA 
generously provides two scholarships to 
deserving students at the Senior Awards 
Ceremony held at the end of the year.”   
 
Pete Conklin, June 2002 
President, R. E. Lee High School PTSA 

FINANCIAL INFORMATION

1999 (End December ’99) 
Start Balance=          $10,492 
Membership Fees=        $ 1,055 
Donations=              $   100 
Fund Raisers=           $   483 
Expenses=              -$ 1,580 
Gifts to LHS=          -$    50 
Scholarships=          -$ 2,000 
End Balance=            $ 8,500 
 
2000 
Membership Fees=        $   900 
Donations=              $     0 
Fund Raisers=           $   275 
Expenses=              -$   834 
Gifts to LHS=          -$   650 
Scholarships=          -$ 2,000 
End Balance=            $ 6,193 
 
2001 
Membership Fees=        $   460 
Donations=              $ 1,000 
Expenses=              -$   650 
Gifts to LHS=          -$   710 
Scholarships=          -$ 1,500 
End Balance=            $ 4,793 
 
2002 
Membership fees=        $   545 
Donations=              $   390 
Expenses=              -$   480 
Gifts to LHS=          -$   560 
Scholarships=          -$ 2,500  
End Balance=            $ 2,188  

Maintaining a website, donating money 
to Lee High School, and providing 
scholarships takes time, energy and 
funds. LAFA has donated nearly $2,500 
each year to students and the school.  

You can help LAFA continue to achieve 
its goals by becoming a member for as 
little as $15 a year or by making a tax-
deductible contribution.  While LAFA 
would like to secure a sustaining 
endowment, it currently relies solely on 
the generous contributions of alumni 
and friends. Please consider becoming a 
LAFA member or sending a donation—
no amount is too small. 

Please register on the LAFA website, 
www.lee-high-alumni.org and kindly 
consider a donation to LAFA. 

 

Lee Alumni and Friends Association 
P.O. Box 523042 

Springfield, VA 22152 
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